City of Vallejo
Marina Advisory Committee Minutes
2
June 5, 2008

MARINA ADVISORY COMMITTEE
MINUTES
August 7, 2008
1) CALL TO ORDER

a) The regular meeting of the Marina Advisory Committee was held on the above date in the Public Works Conference Room at City Hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:00 p.m. 

2) ROLL CALL

a) Members Present:

Ron Babcock, Dave Kinley, Chuck Monahan and Alan Silviera.
b) Council Members Present:
Tom Bartee 
c) City Staff Present:

Gary Leach, John Cerini and Jim Haussener

3) APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

a) The minutes of June 5, 2008 were approved as written.
4) APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

a) The agenda was approved.
5) CORRESPONDENCE

a) None
6) NEW BUSINESS

a)
Fall Boat Show – Jim Haussener discussed the Fall Boat Show at Jack London Square, September 6 – 14, 2008 and signed up Committee members to work the show.
7) OLD BUSINESS

a) Security –The reports for June and July were handed out.  It was suggested that a letter be sent to the Berth Renters asking them not to let others through gates or doors.
b)
Marina Management Agreement – No update at this time, John Cerini is to schedule a meeting.  A question was asked if it requires City Council action or a staff report.
c)
State Lands Fund Report – No update on the City reports to the State Lands Commission, nor on the questions to the City’s Finance Department.
d)
Marina Dredging – Jim Haussener reported on the Coast Guard’s activity to dredge the North Entrance starting shortly. 
e)
Launch Ramp – The Committee approved a letter for the Chair to send to the City Manager and Gary Leach will bring this item forward during monthly meetings with the Waterfront Developer.
f)
Electric Sub-meters – Jim Haussener gave a brief update on the efforts to date on sub-metering the Marina.  Work will start on the first section of J-dock this month.
g)
Marketing ideas – Dave Kinley provided a culled down list to the Committee.  John Cerini commented about the efforts to date on computer and cleaning issues.  Tom Bartee commented positively about moving ahead with the Dock Captain concept.
h)
Allocations – John Cerini gave a report on the efforts during the previous fiscal year.  The Committee was very pleased with those efforts.  It was suggested that the Marina might look to staffing with “Delta Camp” a joint California Department of Forestry and California Department of Corrections effort.
i)
The Committee decided to have their next Meeting on Thursday, October 2, 2008.
8) COMMUNITY FORUM

a) none
9) STAFF COMMENTS
a) Occupancy Report – The monthly occupancy report was handed out.

b) Miscellaneous Staff Comments – Jim Haussener reported on getting rid of some of the abandoned boats, grant applications for abandoned boat, sewage pump out stations, and rebuilding the guest dock, as well as efforts to collect berthing fees.  John Cerini commented about his efforts to find funds for a full time Marina Manager.
10) CHAIRPERSON’S AND COMMITTEE MEMBER’S REPORTS/ AGENDA REQUESTS

a)  none
11) LIAISON COMMENTS

a) None
12)  ADJOURNMENT

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 p.m.

